
 

From: Donna Mazzaferro   

Sent: 2024/12/02 1:37 PM 

To: COA <coa@brampton.ca> 

Subject: [EXTERNAL]4 Alderway CoA - Opposition Letter 

 

Caution: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open 

attachments that you do not trust or are not expecting. 

 

Good Morning 

 

My name is Donna Mazzaferro and I am a home owner and resident in Ward 3.   I strongly oppose 

application A2024-0429 / 4 Alderway Ave to widen the driveway beyond what is allowed per the 

Brampton bylaw.  

 

This summer, I was one of the many home owners who’s home that flood and I’m still dealing with 

insurance and remediation months later.   

 

Allowing properties to continually widen driveways is clearly leaving our sewer systems unable to 

catch runoff from all this excessive water. Currently, Brampton’s infrastructure seems unable to 

handle the rate of growth and there are many clear breakdowns in service in many areas down the 

line. There are repeated requests to halt on ARUs being put forth until the City is able to catch up on 

these service issues.  Councillor Keenan also requested back in April at a Council meeting that we 

need to hault driveway widening to understand the cumulative effect of all the driveways that have 

been widened - Steve Ganesh, Commissioner agreed with Councillor Keenn and confirmed the city 

needs to understand the impact of all the additional hardscape that is out of control.   

 

It would be wise to have all units of government working together on creating a safe and healthy 

growth of our community.  It is a disservice to one department to allow uninhibited allowances 

without every branch of government being on the same page.  

 

I give full consent for my letter to be read aloud and/or publicly posted.   I will attend in person and 

will delegate as well.   

 

Thanks, 

Donna Mazzaferro 

15 Caledon Crescent 

 


